
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
September 2018 
Remember our mission: 
To preserve and maintain a pristine lake for the benefit of lake owners and 
the community.  
 
BOARD MEMBERS & OFFICERS 
 President   Gail Pfister 
 Vice-President  Wayne Biasi 
 Secretary   Richard Corr 
 Treasurer   Chris Johnson 
 X-Officio   Robert Endee  
      
Board Members: John Altobelli, Emily Bouplon, Mike Cassidy, Ed Cody, Jr.,  Wes Mook, 
Don Segal, Mary Talmadge, Donna Trottier,  Dan Wiley, Jeanette Wiley  
 
Congratulations to our new LLIA Board of Directors. 
Michael Cassidy, Ed Cody, Jr. and Dan Wiley were re-elected for two year terms. 
We welcome Wayne Biasi elected to the Board for a two year term and was elected 
Vice-President, as well 
Congratulations! We look forward to working with them.  
 
Condolences to Patricia McLucas on the passing her husband Jack and to Jeanette 
Wiley and family on the passing of her brother Jim Kelly.  
 

SUPER 50/50 DRAWING 
 
Super 50/50 raffle was won by Diane and Don Segal 
162 tickets were sold. We are looking for volunteers to help promote this fund 
raiser. 
Super 50/50:  It was voted on at the annual meeting to continue to have the 
Super 50/50.  We will be keeping the price of the ticket at $50.00 for the 
2018 season.  We will have them available after February 2019.  More 
information will follow in 2019.  
 



 
 

Annual Meeting:  The 2018 Annual Meeting/Pot Luck Lunch was held after the 
Children’s Fishing contest on August 12th. I would like to thank Linda Martin, 
Judy Petersen and Jeanette Wiley who made baskets for silent auction.  They 
were great! We made $144.00 on the silent auction. Action items:  Dues are 
being raised to $20/pp and will be billed on a calendar year. We anticipate 
treating with SONAR in 2019.  
 
Membership Dues: 
Dues for 2019 were due August 1st, 2018; however, at our Annual Meeting on 
August 12th, the membership voted to have our membership dues run from 
January – December (calendar year). They also voted to raise membership 
dues from $15 per person to $20 per person, beginning with 2019.  If you 
have already paid your dues for 2019, or pay your 2019 dues by December 
31st, the dues are $15 per person.  If you pay after December 31st, the dues 
will be $20 per person.  Also note, those who have paid the 2019 dues or in 
the process of doing so, the dues you have paid are through December 31, 
2019.  If you have not already paid please consider paying now.  
 
Membership:  We are still updating our membership list. You will be receiving a 
separate mailing indicating what information we have in our records.  If the 
information is correct, there is nothing to do.  If corrections or edits are needed, 
please make the corrections and mail the corrections to us. If you have more than 
one member of the household as members, each member will get a newsletter 
unless you direct us to do something else.  Please consider providing an email 
address and receive your newsletter electronically.  Any photos will be in color 
versus receiving it in the US Mail. John Altobelli, Richard Corr, Chris Johnson and 
Ed Cody have been instrumental in bringing our information into electronic age.  We 
now are working to make sure all the information is correct. It is our hope to have 
an up-to-date membership list by the end of the year.  Please help us to do this.  
Even if you have done so this year, please do this again.  We want to verify 
our information is accurate! 
 
Did you know that LLIA has committees? Interested in being an integral part 
of our mission? Please contact us. As we discussed at the annual meeting, 
many hands, make light work and we would like to develop our committees. 
 
Membership Committee-Chairperson: Ed Cody, Jr. 
Ways and Means Committee-Chairperson:  Emily Bouplon 
Environmental Committee-Chairperson: Dan Wiley 
  



 
 

 
 

WEB SITE  
Visit our website: www.lakelauderdale.org  
 
EMAIL DIRECTORY 
If you have not sent your email address to the Association please do so at 
this time.  We are compiling a directory and hope to be able to transmit 
news, etc. via the internet.  
WE NEED YOUR EMAIL ADDRESS! Please remember to update your email 
addresses.  Still striving to be GREEN! Thank you to those who have provided 
your emails and we encourage those who have not to please do so. Contact Gail 
Pfister at her email address: gpfister1@optonline.net or  
gail.pfister@lakelauderdale.org 
 
HATS, T-SHIRTS, SWEATSHIRTS available.  Jeanette Wiley has the 
inventory. Thank you Donna Biasi, Emily Bouplon, Jeanette Wiley for making 
this happen! This has been very successful!!! They make great gifts!!!!!  
 
Hats: $20 
T-shirts: $10 (M, LG, XL); $12 (XXLG) 
Sweatshirts M to XL: $20 
Sweatshirts XXL:    $22 
 Three colors to choose from: maroon with white lettering; hunter green 
 with white lettering; grey with navy blue lettering 
 
Towels are now available:  $20 they are going fast! If we run out, we will 
have more ready for next year. You may pre-order with payment. 
 
We have many requests for additional types of merchandise.  We are 
currently looking into these requests.  We will keep you posted! 
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L.L.I.A., Inc. 23rd Annual Young Anglers Fishing Tournament 

Provides Fun Morning of Family Fishing 
 

 On Sunday morning August 12, the Lake Lauderdale Improvement 
Association Inc. hosted their 23rd annual young anglers fishing tournament on 
beautiful Lake Lauderdale. The 49 young anglers age 1 ½ to 15 years old, lined the 
county park shoreline for a fun morning of fishing, face painting, food and prizes. 
Elijah Barnes caught the most fish. Joey Spendiff was the grand prize winner 
catching a 21.5 inch bass.   

Congratulations to the following winners: 
 
Largest Fish: Joey Spendiff 
Most Fish Caught: Elijah Barnes 
 
Age Group 1- 6 yrs: Halle Tomlinson, 
Cash Richardson, and Wes Galusha 
Age Group 7 – 10 yrs: Brigid Toleman, 
Spence Cottrell, and Evelyn Curtis  
Age 11-15 yrs: Payton Henry, Harley 
Barnes, and Isaac Toleman 
 
Also awarded were:  
Caught the only Perch- Reese Richard;  
Caught 21 “buoy” – Isabella Becerra-
Eastman 
Caught 9 trees- James Toleman 

 Best fishing Hat-Kaitlyn Leonard 
Endearing Moment:  Mason Tomlinson; 
taught sister how to hold fish for photo op 

 
Thanks to the generosity and support from individual donations, Cambridge area 
businesses and several nationally known fishing companies, all young anglers 
received a prize for participating in this event. This annual event hosted by the 
Lake Lauderdale Improvement Association, Inc. provides a wonderful opportunity 
for families to enjoy a fun morning of fishing and fun.  
 
Please take a moment and mark your 2019 calendar for the L.L.I.A. Inc., 24th 
annual young anglers fishing tournament which will take place on Sunday, August 
11, 2019. The 2019 tournament will run from 8am to 10:30am and will feature the 
usual fun morning of fishing and face painting and prizes. 
 

 

Photo courtesy of  Chris Johnson 
 



 
 

 

THANK YOU 2018 SPONSORS 
 
 
INDIVIDUALS 
Gail Pfister 
Bill Pfister 
Dianna Pfister 
John Altobelli 
Nicole Pfister 
Maureen Clifford 
Jenn Johnson 
Chris Johnson  
Ed Cody 
Nancy Cody 
Patrice Hollman 
Chef Mike Hollman 
Margaret Fitzgerald 
Dan Wiley 
Jeanette Wiley 
Mary Talmadge 
Donna Trottier 
John Trottier  
Wayne Biasi 
Paul Collins 
Matt Chilcott 
 
 
 
 

 
 

September 2nd Flotilla:  45 people and 7 dogs participated in the flotilla. Thank 
you to everyone who helped: Nancy Cody for shopping and preparing the 
condiments; pre-cook (Mo and Jeanette); cook (Bill and Jeanette); Dan and Bill 
getting the grill and raft to the little island and all those who acted has “hops.” 

BUSINESSES/ORGANIZATIONS 
Lake Lauderdale Improvement Association, Inc. 
Battenkill Valley Outdoors 
Stewart's Shop 
Stewart's Holiday Match 
Washington Country Parks and Recreation 
Kings Bakery 
Country Girls Cafe 
Battenkill Books 
Over The Moon Beads 
Nobles Ace Hardware 
Sara Kelly Graphics 
School House Pizza 
Deluge Design  
Round House Bakery 
 



 
 

“Thank you” to Paul Collins, Captain Extraordinaire who provided transportation, 
again this year! Thank you, everyone!  It was great to see everyone!  Looking 
forward to seeing everyone next year! 

 
        
Good to see Don back on the lake! 
 
Photos, courtesy of Diane Segal 

 
 

 
 
 

 
The 50/50 winner was Dan Wiley who won $346.00.   
 
Please remember that the Association counts on membership participation for 
our fund raisers.   
Thank you for helping in this effort! 
 
 
 



 
 

The sun sets on another 
wonderful “lake” season.  
Thank you for your support! 
 
We look forward to 2019. 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
Mark Your Calendars  
 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
 
Saturday, July 6  50/50 Drawing & Community Meet & Greet 
noon    Flotilla at the Little Island 
 
Sunday, August 11  24th Annual Young Anglers Fishing Tournament 
8:00am registration Washington County Park Lake Lauderdale 

Facility 
 

Sunday, Aug.11 LLIA Annual Membership Meeting and 
11am-2pm Potluck at the Washington County Park Pavilion 
   
Sunday, Aug.11  Super 50/50 Raffle drawing/Annual Meeting 
noon Washington County Park Lake Lauderdale 

Facility Pavilion 
 
Sunday, Sept.1  50/50 Drawing & Community Meet & Greet 
noon    Flotilla at the Little Island 


